Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 2 July 2014
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Shaun Walsh (SW), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC) 
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
 Sandra Peters (SP) sent her apologies.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising
Trophies: Thanks were expressed to John and Lynda Illingworth for their donation of a trophy for British Native Breeds registered with the appropriate breed society. 

Two trophies had been reported as damaged by members:-

· Look at cost of replacement trophies

· See whether it would be cost effective to repair the damage

· Review current trophy acceptance form used at AGM

· Get a copy of EGB trophy signature form from website

Signs: Print 4 X A3 EGB logos and black arrows to be used on correx board provided by LF to be used as venue signs

Key Contacts List: SW had started the key contacts list and ask that all other rides contact details be sent to him to collate the complete list.
Equine Ramblers UK: AC had still not heard from the group despite more attempts to make contact. The group had recently advertised rides on the Cheshire EGB Facebook wall. A comment will be posted to state that their posts will no longer be accepted unless contact is made.   
	SW

PG

PD
SW
PD

SW

SW



	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
 MT reported that the balance will be £2080.74 after all Wirral ride transactions had been completed. There is no planned expenditure exceeding £500 in the next quarter.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that current membership is 61 Full & 16 Associate members, 4 non-riding members and 2 young riders. The Committee were pleased to note that a recent EGB report had shown that Cheshire is a relatively large group when compared to other groups in terms of membership.  
	

	6
	PR
A press release had been issued to local and equestrian media about the recent successes of Harry Ingram and Jo Gibson. 

AC has written a short article for submission to the next EGB magazine (deadline 15 Aug)

The Committee would give their full support to AC who had been asked whether she would be willing to join the EGB PR Committee as a co-opted member. This still has to be proposed to the PR, Marketing & Communication Committee.
Social Media: Twitter has 450 followers and Facebook has 661 friends. There is good positive dialogue on both accounts.
	AC


	7
	Inter-Regional Team

Most of the team places had been filled with the exception of the 101km Advanced (TBC). All team members had been contacted for their membership details.

Team polo shirts will be ordered in ‘gold’ and provided free to riders. Crew and supporters would be asked to purchase their shirts if they require them. 

Any team officials have to have had a DBS check if there is a junior rider on the team staying at the venue overnight.

It was reported that there was £135 left from the 2013 kitty, £107 had been raised in the raffle at the Wirral Ride and the Cheshire group would make a contribution of £200 to cover team costs. The Committee was hoping that the Lancashire Group would make a contribution as in 2013. 
The committee thanked SW for the work he had done to date.
	SW

	8
	Wirral Ride
 The Wirral ride had been an overall success. There had been 1 incident reported in which a horse fell and grazed its’ knees. Following vet attendance it was deemed fit to travel. The new venue had worked well and there were no complaints from local residents (some even came along and offered their help). Feedback on Social media from entrants was excellent and many thanks were expressed to the Group for organising the ride. There were some small lessons learned about how the ride could be further improved in following years. 
Notices to be placed on Wirral Way to notify local riders in advance of the ride taking place. PG to send notice template to SW

Income: £2046.78 Expenditure: £1387.25 Profit: £659.53

£153.75 to be sent to EGB. 
	PG

	9
	Group Merchandise
Notice to be put on the website to canvass demand. 

Some clothing options had been costed. AC to circulate costs to Committee under separate e.mail
	MT
AC

	10
	Longmynd Ride

Sue Higgins would be contacted to arrange collection of the ride equipment after the Peover Pleasure ride
	LF

	11
	Peover Ride 

Entry form to be posted on website (LF to provide form to MT)
Some helpers had already volunteered. Names to be provided to LF
	MT
PG

	12
	Teggs Nose Ride

Date set for October 11(date to be published on website)
	MT

	14
	AOB

Safeguarding: A proposal was made that all Committee members be DBS checked to ensure adequate cover for protecting young people at or, ganised events. 
Spray Marker: It was reported that stocks do not need replenishing yet
Equestrian Plus: The magazine had offered advertising space in their Endurance special edition in August. Editorial had been offered instead.

LF to send contact details to AC.

Lancs EGB Rides: Little Crosby Ride 2 Aug,Formby ride – 18 October
	LF

	15
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 3 September at The Laurels at 7.30 pm.
	


